
APPENDIX C 
 
Applicant: Mr Miguel Gibson-Galguera 
  
Location: On the footway outside 99 Church Road, Upper Norwood, 

SE19      
  
Measurements: The applicant has applied for a display area of 13m length 

and 5m width on an area of highway adjacent to the 
pavement. 

 The entire pavement in front of the premises will be left 
clear for pedestrian access. 
 

 Appendix C1 shows a plan of the site.  
 Appendices C2 & C3 are photographs of the display.                               
 
Proposed Times of Trading:   
 
Sunday 1000 hours until 2300 hours 
Monday and Tuesday 0800 hours until 2330 hours 
Wednesday 0800 hours until 2300 hours 
Thursday 0800 hours until 0000  hours (midnight) 
Friday and Saturday 0900 hours until 0030 hours on the days following. 
 
To Display: Tables and Chairs and benches. 
 
1.     Detailed Considerations 
 
1.1 The application was received by the Planning & Environment Department  

on 17th January 2013.  
A copy of the application is attached as Appendix C4. 

 
1.2 The premises is situated on the borough boundary with Bromley therefore the 

application was advertised in both the Bromley & Croydon Guardians. A 
number of objections were received from local residents attached as 
Appendix C5 

 
1.3 The Police licensing Officers, Food Safety team, Planning, Highways, and 

parking services divisions were invited to comment on this application, no 
objections have been received.  

 
London Fire Brigade were also consulted on this application as the proposed  

           display area of highway is marked ‘FIRE PATH KEEP CLEAR’. 
 
Their comments are as follows: 

 

• The Fire Brigade have no objection to tables and chairs being placed outside 
in the proposed designated area. 

 



• The Fire Brigade have no objection to a reasonable number of tables and 
chairs which will  allow free movement between tables  

 

• The Fire Brigade would prefer the furniture not to be fixed permanently to the 
ground 
 

• The Fire Brigade would prefer no decking or other items that could prove a 
trip hazard, and increase the fire loading of the immediate area.   
 

• The Fire Brigade cannot see any practical reason why this should be called a 
‘Fire Path’ and they do not have any legislation which would allow the 
marking of the highway in such a manner. 

 
The Council Highways Department have confirmed that they have no 
objection to the proposed area being used for the display of tables, chairs or 
benches provide they are not permanently fixed to the ground. 
 

1.4 The measurements outlined above have been checked and agreed by an 
Enforcement Officer during a site visit. 

 
1.5 A temporary licence was issued to the applicant which is valid until the 

19.9.2013 pending the committee’s decision. A copy is attached as Appendix 
C6. 

 
1.6 There is 1 other nearby premises in Church Road which currently holds street 

trading licence, no 96, tables and chairs. 
 

The position of this site is marked with a * and the site applied for is shaded 
on the attached map Appendix C7. 

 
1.7 The applicant has submitted a 16 page petition from customers etc in support 

of his application, attached as Appendix C8. 
 
1.8 If the application for a street trading licence is granted the applicant will be 

invited to apply for a Street Trading Licence which will then be valid for a year  
 

 






































































